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Stewardship of Treasure   
“Stewardship is not about our generosity; it is our response to God’s generosity.”            

      2016       2015   52-Weekly Required Budget  
 

                        October 16th                $20,133.94              $21,277.69                          $22,987 

                 THIS WEEKEND  —  World Mission Sunday—October 22-23 
                 For the Society of the Propagation of the Faith 

 Today, we celebrate World Mission Sunday.  Its theme this year is “Mercy Changes the World.”   
Pope Francis invites the entire Church to support the young mission dioceses  in Africa, Asia, the  

Pacific Islands, and parts of Latin America and Europe, where priests, religious and lay leaders  
serve some of the poorest of the poor.  Please keep the Mission in your prayers and be  

generous in this week’s collection for the Society of the Propagation of the Faith.   
Special envelopes will be provided in the pews.  Thank you for your generosity. 

 

Remembrance Program 
Gone But Not Forgotten 
 

The Diocese of Orange Catholic Cemeteries  
has initiated a “Remembrance Program”  
honoring our cremated deceased. 
Families with cremains for anyone deceased  
for a year or longer, are invited to have those cremains 
interred in a community crypt at one of the following 
cemeteries on specific dates in early November: 

Ascension Cemetery,  Holy Sepulcher Cemetery  
or Good Shephard Cemetery.   

The only cost would be $12 for a burial permit.   
For information call Mary Ellen Lohnes at 714-393-1536  

or by email at mlohnes@RCBO.org 

 
 

Cremation— Respectful Burial of Remains 
 
 

While Cremation is chosen more frequently, many Catholics 
may be unaware of the Church’s teaching about the respectful 
burial of loved ones.   
 

As Catholics, we believe in the resurrection of the dead and in 
the dignity of the human body that God created.  Therefore, 
Catholicism also embraces that the body of the deceased should 
be handled respectfully.  What, then, are we to do with the 
remains after cremation?   
 

According to the Church’s Order of Christian Funerals, which  
contains the Rite of Christian Burial, “The cremated remains of 
a body should be treated with the same respect given to the 
human body from which they come. This includes the use of a 
worthy vessel to contain the ashes, and the care and attention to 
appropriate placement and transport, and the final disposition.  
The cremated remains should be buried in a grave or entombed 
in a mausoleum or columbarium.  (See adjacent article, 
regarding the Diocese “Remembrance Program,” for the burial 
of cremains.) The practice of scattering cremated remains on the 
sea, from the air, or on the ground, or keeping cremated remains 
in the home of a relative or friend of the deceased are not the 
reverent disposition that the Church requires. Whenever 
possible, appropriate means for recording with dignity the 
memory of the deceased should be adopted, such as a plaque or 
stone which records the name of the deceased.”  (no.417)   

St. Nicholas Thanksgiving Dinner Sign-up 
 
 
 

 
 

The Thanksgiving Committee will be  
outside the Church after all Masses  

THIS WEEKEND, October 22nd and 23rd   
and again on November 5th and 6th 

to take Reservations for the 
Thanksgiving Dinner to be held  

in the Parish Center 
on Thanksgiving Day 

Thursday, November 24th. 
Dinner will be served at 1:00 pm. 

 

This free dinner is being made possible thanks to: 
The St. Nicholas Knights of Columbus 

and the Hispanic Prayer Group. 

           

  Council of Catholic Women 
        General Meeting on 
        Friday, November 4th 
 

Our speaker will be Barbara Benun, a Parishioner, 
who will present a slide show on her  
2016 El Camino De Santiago walk. 

 

Social time starts at 9:30am and  
the meeting begins at 10:10am. 

 

Please bring your donations of blankets, caps and 
scarves for Covenant House/Homeless Teens, pennies 
for “Water for Life,” can tabs for Ronald McDonald 

House, spaghetti/sauce to feed needy children and 
cosmetics for the prison ministry. 

The RCIA Ministry 
asks parishioners 
to  pray for our 
Inquirers and 
Candidates. 
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Monday:    
7AM  Julian Caguin (d) 
9AM Hayden and Forrest Werner (d) 
Tuesday:    
7AM Gunny C. (d) 
9AM Joseph Braksator (d) 
Wednesday:    
7AM Malou Gaspar (d) 
9AM Betty Detar (d) 
Thursday:    
7 AM   Leonard Roglin (d) 
9AM    Bertha Carey (d) 
Friday:      
7 AM   Victor Sevilla (d) 
9AM    Sr. Mildred 
Saturday:    
9AM    Rubin Kopensky (d) 
4PM   Deborah Biggio 
Sunday:      
7:30AM    Teresa Phan Phuoc (d)   
9:00AM    For the Parish 
10:45AM  Jon Cuccias 
12:30PM   Marci Thomas (d) 

Parish Calendar This Week 
 

MONDAY 
Sewing Group, Small Hall, 8AM 
Religious Education for Elementary, Parish Center, 4:15PM 
Spanish RCIA, Room C, 6PM 
Spanish Rosary, Church, 6:30PM 
TUESDAY 
Religious Education for Elementary, Parish Center, 4:15PM 
SRE for 7 & 8, Parish Center-downstairs, 7PM 
SRE Confirmation II, Parish Center-upstairs, 7PM 
Unity Group, Room C, 6:30PM 
St. Nicholas Chorale, Small Hall, 7:15PM 
WEDNESDAY  
Charismatic Prayer Group, Room A, 9:45AM 
Library is OPEN, Room C, 2PM 
Religious Education for Elementary, Parish Center, 4:15PM 
St. Vincent de Paul, Room A, 7PM 
Devotions and Benediction, Church, 7PM 
Hispanic Choir, Room C, 7PM 
Filipino Choir, Small Hall, 7PM 
THURSDAY 
Faith Alive, Room A, 10AM 
Hispanic Council Meeting, Room C, 6:30PM 
RCIA, Room 201-Parish Center, 7PM 
St. Nicholas Choir, Small Hall, 7:15PM 
Teen/Family Choir, Church Choir Loft, 7:30PM 
FRIDAY 
“Beautiful Mercy” Book Study, Room 201, 9:45AM 
Little Company of Mary, Small Hall, 10AM 
Divine Mercy, St. Faustina Study, Room C, 1:45PM 
Spanish Bible Study, Small Hall, 7PM 
SATURDAY 
Holiday Boutique, Parish Center, 4PM 
Spanish Choir, Room C, 5PM 
SUNDAY 
Holiday Boutique, Parish Center, after the 7:30AM, 9AM, and 
10:45AMMasses 
Library is OPEN, Room C, 8:45AM 

 
 

TODAY’S READINGS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

First Reading:   Sirach 35:12-14, 16-18 
The LORD is a God of justice who hears the cry of the 
oppressed, the orphan, the widow, the lowly. 
 

Psalm 34: The Lord hears the cry of the poor . 
 

Second Reading:   2 Timothy 4:6-8, 16-18 
The crown of righteousness awaits me. 
 

Gospel:   Luke 18:9-14 
The tax collector stood at a distance, beat his breast, 
and prayed, “O God, be merciful to me, a sinner.”  
 
 

 

We Remember 
 

Katharyn Kayser 
who entered her new and eternal life in Christ. 

Our Parish condolences are extended  
to her family.   

 

Grant to all our dearly departed, eternal rest, O Lord, 
and may your light shine on them forever. 

 

The Library  
Library hours: The library will be  
open every Sunday, 8:45am to 12:45pm and  
the last Wednesday of the month, 2pm to 4pm. 

We are located in Room C—behind the Parish Office. 
Freebie cart with books, DVDs, Catholic items! 

 

Sunday Missal 
 “Living With Christ” 

 

  We are taking orders for the Sunday Missal  
  for Cycle A, which begins the  
  First Sunday of Advent, November 27th. 
It contains the Sunday readings, Mass prayers, a short meditation 

and some questions at the end of each section. 
 

The Missal is $5.00 (shipping and handling costs included) 
and can be ordered in the Parish Office. 
Get your order in as soon as possible! 
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School of Religious Education 
 

Check us out on Facebook! 

 

Teen Family Mass - 4PM, Saturday, October 29.  
Choir Practice:  Thursday, October 27. 
 

Many thanks to all our volunteers who helped with 
“Kidsfest” on Saturday, Oct 15.  Kudos to Lizeth, Kathy 
and Mary Anne for planning the activities, setting up the 
games and taking charge.  GREAT JOB! 
 

Bible Study—Tuesdays, in the Youth Ministry Room, 
from 6pm to 7pm. Open to all Teens. Confirmation I/II 
students PLEASE NOTE: You may attend one of these 
studies to make up for a missed Confirmation class. 

 
 

Help to serve Coffee & Donuts on the  
second Sunday of each month after the  
9am and 10:45am Masses. Our next C&D is  
Sunday, November 13th, (9:30am to 12:30pm). 

 

ATTENTION PARENTS OF 1ST AND 2ND GRADE 
STUDENTS:  Students must be brought to and picked up 
from the classroom! 
 

Elementary:  Classes meet—Oct 24, 25, 26, at 4:15pm to 
5:30pm. 
Junior High:  Classes this Tuesday, October 25th at 7:00pm 
downstairs in the Parish Center. 
Confirmation II:  Classes this Tuesday, October 25th at 
7pm upstairs in the Parish Center. 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  Monday, October 31 is a district holiday 
for both Capistrano and Saddleback School Districts, so we 
will NOT have Elementary Classes on Monday, Oct 31st 
ONLY!  Classes WILL meet on Tuesday, Nov 1 and 
Wednesday, Nov 2.   
 

Oktoberfest was a great success!  
Thank you to everyone who helped  
and attended!  All proceeds are 
given to the SRE for our Religious Education Program.  
Your support is appreciated! 

 

And the WINNERS of the Opportunity Raffle are: 
 

 Lieke Skelton  $2,500 
 John Rice  $  500 
 Kathleen Connelly $  500 
 Sophie Ronaldson $  200 
 Gary Soulsburg  $  200 
 Patricia Gonzalez $  100 
 Frances Nuelle  $  100 
 J. Monserratte  $  100 
 Kathleen Connelly $  100 
 JoAnn Devito   $  100 

 

 

STUDENT CONTEST... 
ENTER TO WIN! 
Cash Awards available— 
amounts to be announced! 
 

The St. Nicholas Council of The Knights of Columbus is 
sponsoring an Essay Contest open to all eighth through 

twelfth grade student parishioners of St. Nicholas Parish.  
The topic of this year’s Essay is:  

 

“The Importance of Religious Freedom.” 
 

Entry forms and rules are available at the SRE and Parish 
Offices.  The DEADLINE for submitting student Essays  

is October 31st at the SRE or Parish Offices.   
For more information, call the SRE Office: 837-7676. 

 

St. Nicholas School of Religious Education  
invites you to join our newly-formed 
Family Faith Formation Series 

 

A Walk Through the Mass 
 

gathering in Room A, Sunday October 30th 
for all SRE Students and their parents 

from 10am to 10:30am. 
 Oktoberfest music and dancing was enjoyed by everyone! 

Our youngest attendees had fun with games, face painting 
and other activities at KidsFest! 
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“Right to Choose”— Choose What? 
 
 

Abortion advocates often say, “It’s 
a woman’s right to choose.”   
However, once a woman is pregnant, 
she already has a child; the choice is what to do with 
him or her.  Although the word “choice” sounds so 
positive and harmless, the actual choice is whether to 
have a live child or a dead child. 
 

Abortion advocates also argue that, “You cannot 
legislate morality.”  Interestingly, this is exactly the 
same argument that the civil rights’ movement faced.  
The response of Martin Luther King, Jr., was:  “We 
hear the familiar cry that morals cannot be legislated.  
This may be true, but behavior can be regulated.  The 
law may not be able to make a man love me, but it can 
keep him from lynching me.”   
 

Similarly, pro-life advocates are trying to regulate 
behavior, not legislate morality.  We cannot force 
some people to love all children, but we can and 
should use our influence to stop abortionists 
destroying innocent babies. 

 
 

In November, We As Catholics Will Have Another Chance 
 

The publication “Forming Consciences for Faithful Citizenship” published by the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops, in 
its introduction states, “As a nation, we share many blessings and strengths, including a tradition of religious freedom and political 
participation.  However, as a people, we face serious challenges that are both political and moral.  This has always been so, and as 

Catholics we are called to participate in public life in a manner consistent with the mission of our Lord,  
a mission that he has called us to share.”     

See the USCCB website:  http://www.usccb.org/issues-and-action/faithful-citizenship/index.cfm. 
 

During the last 43 years since the U.S. Supreme Court case “Roe v. Wade” made abortion legal,  
nearly sixty million unborn babies have been killed in the United States of America by abortion. 

Catholics have a moral obligation to help stop abortion.  We can help in a big way by using our consciences  
to vote in elections.  Catholics make up approximately 25% of our National Electorate. 

According to “Pew Research Center,” Catholics who voted for President in the last four elections voted for candidates that  
 support legalized abortion as follows:   2000—50%,    2004—47%    2008—54%,    2012—50% 

 

In November, we as Catholics will have another chance. 
It is important that we elect Pro-Life candidates at all levels of our government—local, state and national. 

 

The National Right to Life organization has a website page that lists the various Right To Life organizations  
for each State.  The link to this website page is:   http://www.nrlc.org/about/stateaffiliates/. 

 

As the November election approaches, the State Right to Life organizations  
may indicate on their websites the names of the Pro-Life candidates in your State.   

Pope Francis has emphatically stated “that abortion is ‘a crime’ and ‘absolute evil’ that cannot be justified.”  
Please vote this November! 

 

Each month through November of 2016, we will feature a 
Corporal or Spiritual Work of Mercy  
on which to concentrate our efforts.   

For October  
Work of Mercy: Feed the hungry and give drink to the 
thirsty. 
 

Ideas:  1. Donate nonperishable food items to South County 
Outreach.  Collection barrels are outside the Church each 
weekend.  2. Give a grocery store gift card to someone in need. 
 

Scripture Reading:  Luke 3:11—Share with those who have 
none.  Isaiah 58:7—Sharing your bread with the hungry. 

 

Prayer Before an Election 
 

Lord God, as the election approaches, we seek to 
better understand the issues and concerns that 
confront our city/state/country, and how the 
Gospel compels us to respond as faithful citizens 
in our community. 
 

We ask for eyes that are free from blindness so 
that we might see each other as brothers and 
sisters, one and equal in dignity, especially 
those who are victims of abuse and violence, 
deceit and poverty. 
 

We ask for ears that will hear the cries of 
children unborn and those abandoned, men and 
women oppressed because of race or creed, 
religion or gender. 
 

We ask for minds and hearts that are open to 
hearing the voice of leaders who will bring us 
closer to your Kingdom. 
 

We pray for discernment so that we may choose 
leaders who hear your Word, live your love, and 
keep in the ways of your truth as they follow in 
the steps of Jesus and his Apostles and guide us 
to your Kingdom of justice and peace. 
 

We ask this in the name of your Son, Jesus 
Christ, and through the power of the Holy Spirit.  
AMEN. 
 

This Prayer is from the  
United States Conference of Catholic Bishops. 
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NEXT WEEKEND—HOLIDAY BOUTIQUE 
 

The St. Nicholas Sewing Group is having a  
Holiday Boutique in the Parish Center as a major fundraiser 

for the many charities supported by the Council of Catholic Women on: 
 

Saturday, Oct 29th after the 4 PM Mass 
Sunday, Oct 30th after the 7:30AM, 9AM and 10:45AM Masses   

 

We’ll have OVER 600 items: Christmas decorations, children’s clothes, baby items, quilts, 
lapghans, crochet/knitted caps/scarves, pillows, tote bags, toys,  

household items—plus many more NEW exciting items! 
 

Come join us and start your Christmas Shopping early! 
Sorry, we do not have the ability to accept credit or debit cards. 

 

 The St. Nicholas Sewing Group makes and gives over 2000 items per year to local charities. 

                       

                           The Month of All Souls 
 

On Wednesday, November 2nd, we commemorate all of the faithful departed,  
generally known as All Souls Day.  We encourage our parishioners to honor  
their deceased family members and friends by celebrating Eucharist on that day.  
 

                   We are dedicating Masses during the month of November  
                            to the remembrance of our beloved deceased.   
 

Envelopes will be provided around the Church for parishioners to list the names  
of those they wish to have remembered, and you may include an offering in those  
envelopes for those November Masses.  Please bring All Souls envelopes to the  
Parish Office or place them in the weekend Collection basket.   
Please DO NOT put them in the basket on the altar.  
 

          St. Nicholas will have a special Memorial Mass on  
          Saturday, November 5th at 9AM to remember  
          those who have died during the past year.  
 

 

Ascension Cemetery 
24754 Trabuco Rd., Lake Forest 

with Rev. George Blais 

 

Holy Sepulcher Cemetery 
7845 Santiago Canyon Rd., Orange 

with Most Rev. Kevin W. Vann 

 

Good Shepherd Cemetery 
8301 Talbert Ave., Huntington Beach 

with Rev. Sergio Ramos 

Mass is also celebrated at the Diocese of 
Orange Catholic Cemeteries on  

Wednesday, November 2nd, 
All Souls Day at 10AM as follows: 

 

Next Sunday, October 30th is 
Priesthood Sunday 
 

Next Sunday we celebrate Priesthood Sunday, 
a day to reflect and affirm the central role of  
Priesthood in the life of the Church.  You are  
encouraged to pray for our priests, for their courage and 
generosity.  You can make your appreciation for your Parish 
Priests known by writing a simple note.  

 

 Parish Administrator: Rev. George Blais 
 Parochial Vicar:  Rev. Raphael Nguyen 
 Parochial Vicar:   Rev. Quyen Truong 
 Visiting Priest:  Rev. Gerald Walker 
 Visiting Priest:  Rev. Msgr. John Campbell 
 Visiting Priest:  Rev. Chin Dang 
 Visiting Priest:   Rev. Juan Caboboy 
 Visiting Priest:  Rev. Brandan Hankis 
 

You can bring your cards/notes to the Parish Office or  
put them in the Collection Basket.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday, December 3rd —6PM to 10:30PM  
at the UCI Bren Center, 100 Mesa Road, Irvine 

Tickets are $39.00 
 

Are you ready to become a better-version-of-yourself?   
How about the-best-version-of-yourself?  

Dynamic Catholic presents Matthew Kelly for a not-so typical 
church event—join us and start living every day 

with passion and purpose! 
 

Information/Tickets:  call 859-980-7900 or visit 
DynamicCatholic.com/Irvine 


